
  

 

10 Lisgar Avenue, Tillsonburg, ON N4G 5A5 
Tel:  519-688-3009  

www.tillsonburghydro.ca 

September 20, 2024 

VIA RESS 

Ms. Nancy Marconi 

Registrar 

Ontario Energy Board 

2300 Yonge Street 

27th Floor, Box 2319 

Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 

Email: registrar@oeb.ca 

 

Dear Ms. Marconi, 

 

RE: EB-2024-0056 Tillsonburg Hydro Inc. Price Cap IR (“IRM”) for 2025 Electricity Distribution 

Charges 

 

Tillsonburg Hydro Inc. (THI) is scheduled to submit an application for approval of its IRM rates 

effective May 1, 2025, on October 30th 2024. As The Board is aware THI filed a letter dated September 

19, 2024 providing notice that the parties are working towards filing a full settlement of its 2024 COS 

application EB-2024-0053 (Settlement Agreement). THI would like to file its 2025 IRM application with 

the best available information and is accordingly requesting that it be moved into the fourth tranche 

assignment group for IRM applications. THI anticipates that a Settlement Agreement can be filed and 

a decision potentially issued by the OEB before the IRM filing deadline for fourth tranche electricity 

distributor. Therefore, THI is requesting an extension to its filing date to the fourth tranche 

assignment of November 20th 2024 to provide it time to incorporate any approved 2024 rates in the 

2025 IRM models and application evidence. 

 

Should you have any questions or require additional information, please do not hesitate to contact 

the undersigned. 

 

Yours truly, 

 

 

 

Graig Pettit 

General Manager 

Tillsonburg Hydro Inc. 

Hydro-Manager@tillsonburg.ca 

 

cc: Michael Buonaguro 
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